Learning Garden Steering Committee Meeting Minutes
April 30, 2009

In attendance: Bill McKelvey, Dorcas Nichols, Joanne Nelson, Dan Nelson, Jenny Grabner, Sylvia Donnelly, Amy Collette, Lesli Moylan

The Learning Garden is currently serving 80 students at the elementary and primary schools.

--After school program meets Wednesdays and Thursdays, serving 20 students each day. Jenny, Lesli, and Amy coordinate this program, but several other volunteers have been attending each day (teachers and parents). 

--Jenny, Sylvia, and Lesli are working with special education teacher, Victoria Ballew, to facilitate garden experiences once a week during the school day for 9 elementary students receiving special education services. 

--Jenny, Sylvia, and Lesli are working with preschool teacher, Kristen Pochapsky, to facilitate garden experiences for 30 preschoolers during the school day. Learning Garden facilitators assist with special events (planting seeds, May Day activities, etc.), while Kristen takes her students out to the garden on a regular basis to care for the pre-K garden beds.
Dan Nelson reported that Jake and Chelsea Davis are willing to do pro-bono grantwriting for us. However, they need some information about our program before they can begin: history, mission, goals, etc. We will begin compiling history and statistics (kids served, volunteer hours, in-kind donations) for them, and we’ll offer two meetings (May 11 and May 14) to the folks on our steering committee mailing list to discuss our mission. During our initial meetings, there was much interest in the mission statement used by the Edible Schoolyard program at MLK Middle School in Berkeley, CA; we’ll use their mission statement as a starting point for our discussions.

The group decided to forego any summer school programming in order to concentrate on garden maintenance and fundraising this summer. Some community work days to maintain garden, put up fencing, etc. will be a way to keep the garden in the community’s mind even though we won’t be engaging with students via educational programs. 
Lesli, Sylvia, and Bill will work on a proposal to MU Extension for financial assistance with garden infrastructure projects (water line, fencing). Similar funding has been granted to another school project via the Grow Healthy Boone County partnership, of which we are a part.
Jenny has been in conversation with Boone County Bank, and they would like to assist us through their Partners in Education program. They need specific information on how money is being used as well as prominent signage near school or garden recognizing them for their contributions to the Learning Garden. We will need to decide soon where and how to display information about all of our sponsors.

We began the discussion about whether or not to remain under the school’s financial umbrella, become our own non-profit organization, or ask a different entity (like the community gardening coalition) to be our fiscal agent. Amy will look into what is involved in obtaining non-profit, 501(c)3 status and what it would mean for us to accept fiscal sponsorship from another organization.

